

Committee Chairs National Assembly for Wales Cardiff Bay CF99 1NA

11 July 2017

Dear Committee Chair

## Implementation of the Wales Act 2017

As you will be aware, the Wales Act 2017 provides that the Secretary of State for Wales must appoint, through regulations, a 'principal appointed day' on which the new reserved powers model will come into force. The Act also provides that the Secretary of State must consult me, as Llywydd, before making such regulations.

I enclose a letter from the Secretary of State setting out his intention to appoint 6 April 2018 as the principal appointed day. He also indicates that he intends to commence most of the remaining provisions in the Wales Act at the same time.

You will note from the Secretary of State's letter that he intends to write further in relation to the implications for the Legislative Consent process as a result of the two-year Parliamentary session. I will share this letter with you in due course.

I would be grateful if you could let me know by Friday 28 July whether your committees have any comments to make on the Secretary of State's proposals.

Yours sincerely

flir fours

Elin Jones AM Llywydd

Enc

Croesewir gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg neu Saesneg / We welcome correspondence in Welsh or English **National Assembly for Wales** 

Cynulliad Cenedlaethol Cymru

Bae Caerdydd, Caerdydd, CF99 1NA Llywydd@cynulliad.cymru www.cynulliad.cymru 0300 200 7403

Cardiff Bay, Cardiff, CF99 1NA Llywydd@assembly.wales www.assembly.wales 0300 200 7403